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CICL Submission Senate Standing Committee Rural and Regional Affairs and 

Transport Water Legislation Amendment (Inspector-General of Water 

Compliance and Other Measures) Act 2021  

How to make the Murray-Darling Basin Plan (the Plan) better 

 The timeframe for reconciliation of the Sustainable Diversion Limit Adjustment 

mechanism (SDLAM) needs to be extended from 2024 with the Murray-Darling 

Ministerial Council made responsible for determining the date for reconciliation to 

occur.  

 The Basin Plan needs to be amended to allow states to introduce new projects to be 

included in the SDLAM through new notification measures, including complementary 

measures.  

 The Ministerial Council agreed social and economic neutrality test for supply measures 

should be explicitly included in the Basin Plan.  

 The Ministerial Council should be responsible for advising changes to Schedule five of 

the Plan that reflect modelling which is consistent with current expectations of 

constraints relaxation.  

 The Ministerial Council should also be responsible for proposing alternative options for 

achieving improved environmental outcomes consistent with the proposed amended 

Schedule five of the Plan. This should include the inclusion of complementary 

measures to enhance environmental outcomes.  

 The water portfolio should be returned to cabinet. 

Introduction  

1. Coleambally Irrigation Co-operative Limited (CICL) values the opportunity to propose 

constructive changes to the Water Act 2007 (Cth) (the Act) and Basin Plan.  

2. We welcome parliament’s support for changes to the Act to establish the Inspector-

General Water Compliance. This is an important initiative which will improve the 

governance of Basin Plan implementation.  CICL expects the work of the Inspector-

General will make a material difference to building community trust through 

improved transparency and accountability of water management in the Basin. In 

undertaking this role, it is important there is clear delineation between state 

responsibilities and the Inspector-General’s.  

3. CICL for some time has advocated that the Basin Plan needs increased flexibility in 

its implementation because there is abundant evidence that elements of the Plan 

cannot be achieved in the time allowed and assumptions about key projects when 

the Basin Plan was made are now incorrect.  

4. In supporting flexibility CICL is not seeking to dramatically change the Basin Plan or 

to no longer have the Basin Plan. Whilst some sectors may advocate for this CICL 

does not believe this is an effective solution, it is just a disruption. CICL does not 

want communities subject to the uncertainty that prevailed after the Act was made 
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